The Pines HOA Meeting 9/17/11
Mary Lou Froberg called the meeting to order at 10:11 a.m.

Elections needed to be completed and volunteers were requested.  A treasurer is needed.  The bookkeeper delivered the financials in place of the vacancy of the treasurer.

Diane Holbrook volunteered for bookkeeper.  Both Joe DiLeonardo and Larry Means volunteered for board members.

There was a sign-up sheet for gas and oil information.

Statements were being mailed today for dues.

Wood Chipping was brought up.  It is expensive, with only 1/3 of the homeowners paying dues.  Estimated expense is $4,000 to $5,000.  Joe DiLeonardo is willing to work on the project of finding out exact costs, possibly dumpsters delivered for a period of time, etc. to clean up properties.  It was proposed that the homeowners association do an “area” to see how it goes in the late spring.

Diane Holbrook suggested that if the homeowners association does a service for the neighborhood, then non paying residents should have to pay a fee.  Diane motioned for non members to pay a fee if they wanted to take advantage of the service being offered, or join the association.  Joe DiLeonardo seconds the motion.  Unanimous favor, none opposed.

Examples of projects in which non paying members have benefited:

Bulletin Boards

Signs

Mailboxes

Mary Lou Froberg presented the treasury report.

Checking
$3,596.36

Savings

$10,620.84

A/R (dues)
$3,919.81

There was discussion on tree treatment and beetles.  Diane Holbrook is going to find out cost for different types of treatments.

Mary Lou Froberg suggested owners to have their water adjudicated.  It is $224 to file yourself with the State of Colorado Water Board.  There are classes at the library on water adjudication.

The newsletter was discussed again.  Deliver methods include email or website version.  Diane Holbrook is going to ask an IT person she knows about a free website to post newsletter.  There will be a board meeting later in the year to motion for website for newsletter.

Oil and Gas

Test drilling at three or four locations north of us.  Mary Lou Froberg mentioned there is a source that will go to Chesapeake and negotiate on behalf of The Pines.

Waster testing:

Three tests:

$150 Basic

$250 suggested test

$350 metals

A Vote was done, and Diana Hiatt counted the ballots.  There were 9 ballots and 9 votes for each member:

Diane Holbrook

Larry Means

Mary Lou Froberg

Rae Ann DeCuio

Joe DiLeonardo

Rae Ann DeCuio motion to adjourn meeting; Diane Holbrook second 11:30 am

